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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

June 5, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present was Selectman Ms. Pitt.  Also present was Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant.   Debra Sylvain and Gretchen Ham joined the meeting at 6:35 P.M.
The Selectmen reviewed and signed the General Journal Postings.
Appointments:  
6:45 P.M. –Debra Sylvain
The Selectmen discussed with Ms. Sylvain and Ms. Ham a variance that was granted for Map 12 Lot 006 in 2004.  At the time the variance was granted, specific requirements were placed on the business conducted at this property as to not constitute a detriment to the neighborhood.  Some   neighbors, as of recent, have complained about noise which is against the variance granted and considered a nuisance to the neighboring properties.  Ms. Sylvain and Ms. Ham left at 6:43 P.M.  
Marge Shepardson joined the meeting at 6:35 P.M.  She inquired about the Selectmen meeting with Bob Hayden with Standard Power.  The Selectmen advised Mrs. Shepardson the Town had agreed to join Standard Power as of January 1, 2017 in an effort to incur lower electricity costs.  Mrs. Shepardson also inquired about LED lighting for the Town street lamps.  The Selectmen will be meeting with Eversource to discuss the possibility of going to LED bulbs for the street lamps.  
The Selectmen discussed with Mrs. Shepardson a site study may be done at a future date in connection with the proposed library addition at the Frost Free Library.  There is a water problem under the ground and it is hard to determine if it is the up the State or the Town to determine a solution.  Mrs. Shepardson left at 7:05 P.M.

The Selectmen reviewed and signed Intents to Cut for Map/Lot  04-001, 02-007, 05-118, 05-113, and 06-023.  The Selectmen discussed the discretion of the Board of Selectmen in questioning any Intent to Cut brought before them.  
The Selectmen reviewed and signed an Electric Permits for Map 05 Lot 095 and Map 03 Lot 092-48, and a Plumbing Permit for Map 03 Lot 092-48.  

The Selectmen reviewed Mr. Emberley’s submittals of proposals for a new roof on the pump station.  The Selectmen accepted the Guyer & Son proposal.  

Chief Lyons joined the meeting at 7:20 P.M.  He updated the Selectmen on happenings within the Police Department.  Chief Lyons left at 7:45 P.M.  

Ms. Pitt moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to accept the minutes of the 05/26/2017 and 5/29/2017 Selectmen’s meeting as amended.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  

The Selectmen reviewed the monthly report from Charter Trust.
The Selectmen accepted a letter of resignation from Nancy Shaw, the Town Treasurer.  

The Selectmen reviewed and signed the May Sewer Readings.  
Chairman Harris moved and Ms. Pitt seconded the motion to accept the Accounts Payable Register in the amount of $40,564.45. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Ms. Pitt moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to accept the Direct Deposit Register  in the amount of $7,521.74; the Payroll Check Registers in the amount of $1,275.81, and the FICA General Ledger in the amount of $2,861.08. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Mrs. Pitt moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 8:20 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Sharon Booth







Administrative Assistant
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